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November 15, 2019 
CITY EVENTS 
 

UPCOMING PUBLIC CITY MEETINGS  
 

 City Council Policy Session – 2:30 p.m., Tuesday, Nov. 19 City Council Chambers, 200 
W. Jefferson St. 

 City Council Land Use and Livability Subcommittee – 10:00 a.m., Wednesday, Nov. 20, 
Phoenix City Hall, 200 W. Washington St. Assembly Room A, B, & C. 

 City Council Formal Meeting – 2:30 p.m., Wednesday, Nov. 20 City Council Chambers, 
200 W. Jefferson St. 

 North Mountain Village Planning Committee – 6:00 p.m. Tuesday, Nov. 20, Goelet A.C. 
Beuf Community Center, 3435 W. Pinnacle Peak Rd. 

 Zoning Adjustment Hearing – 9:00 a.m. Thursday, Nov. 21, Phoenix City Hall, 200 W 
Washington St., Assembly Room C 

 Deer Valley Village Planning Committee – 6:00 p.m. Thursday, Nov. 21, Deer Valley 
Community Center, 2001 W. Wahalla Ln.  

 Zoning Adjustment Hearing – 9:00 a.m. Friday, Nov. 22, City Council Chambers, 200 W. 
Jefferson St. 
 

 
For more information on these and all other public City meetings visit: 

https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/notices. 
 

City Council meetings are live on Cox Cable Channel 11 and streamed live on 
www.phoenix.gov and facebook.com/cityofphoenix.  Past City Council meetings are posted 

to YouTube at http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz. 
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DISTRICT 1 EVENTS:  
 

DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY BREAKFAST   
 
The next breakfast is Friday, Nov. 22, at the DoubleTree Hotel Phoenix North, 
10220 N. Metro Pkwy E., Phoenix, AZ 85051.  Breakfast will be at 7:30 a.m. and the 
guest speaker will start 7:45 a.m.  

 

CITY NEWS & EVENTS:  
 

33RD ANNUAL APS ELECTRIC LIGHT PARADE  
 
The City of Phoenix Parks and Recreation Department is proud to present the 33rd Annual APS Electric 
Light Parade.  

 
The APS Electric Light Parade, presented by the 
Phoenix Parks and Recreation Department, 
takes to the streets of central Phoenix on 
Saturday, Dec. 7 at 7 p.m. The parade begins at 
the North Phoenix Baptist Church. The theme 
of this year’s 33rd annual free parade is 
“Walking in a Desert Wonderland.”  
 
Don’t forget about the popular pre-parade 
event on Friday, Dec. 6 from 5:30 - 8 p.m. in 
the parking lot of North Phoenix Baptist 
Church, 5757 N. Central Ave. This free event 
is for everyone to see the floats closeup and 
participate in other holiday-themed activities. 
https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/elp 

 

MODERN TERMINAL 3 HOME OF STAINED GLASS REVIVAL  
 

Terminal 3 at Phoenix Sky Harbor International Airport is still undergoing its modernization program but a 
classic look will complement its new appearance with the debut of a new stained glass wall.  
 
The east arrivals plaza on the north curb is the site of the art installation by Ken Toney, an Arizona glass artist 
who for decades created architectural stained glass installations. Toney is responsible for the 1,400-square-
foot stained glass ceiling that was in Terminal 3 from when it opened in 1979 to when that section of the 
terminal closed for modernization in late 2016.  
 
Now, the glass installation lives again as it is repurposed for this new artwork.  
Toney is known for the creation of uniquely designed stained glass windows in several Phoenix-area churches 
and the original Maricopa County Courthouse.  
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The type of art glass Toney uses is 
called Dalle de verre, which is also 
known as slab glass. The material is 
substantial: It’s produced by casting 
molten glass into 1-inch-thick slabs, 
8-by-12 inches. The edges are often 
chipped or faceted to increase the 
reflection or refraction of light 
passing through. Glass window and 
wall panels are fabricated by 
arranging cut shapes of slab glass 
into the desired pattern and then a 
matrix of epoxy, silica and 
aggregate is poured between the 
pieces to adhere them together. 
Once dried and cured, the panels are strong and durable and can be arranged in a metal framework.  
 
The geometric design of the new stained-glass wall is in the same symmetrical arrangement as when it was a 
ceiling inside Terminal 3. It will now be a major way-finding exterior element, viewable on the north curb of 
the terminal.  
 
This installation is a part of the permanent Phoenix Airport Museum collection, which, at more than 900 
pieces, is one of the largest airport art collections in the United States 

 

WHAT’S NEW IN DISTRICT 1 
 
 

Street View features updates and information on district specific and citywide initiatives from the Street 
Transportation Department. This report covers the period from September 28 through October 24. 
 
Citywide Updates  
 
Work Zone Safety  
 
The Street Transportation Department is reminding 
commuters to use caution when traveling through a 
work zone in the street. Work zone safety is a serious 
matter that affects the lives of the men and women that 
work on our roads and everyone traveling through work 
zones. When driving through a work zone stay alert, 
follow the posted speed limit, and look out for workers. 
For additional safety tips, check out the following PSA: 
https://youtu.be/8m1ERSbeTQQ  
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Council District 1 Initiatives  
 
Street Right-of-Way Landscape Maintenance  
 
Crews maintained the landscaped areas 
within the street right-of-way listed below. 
This work typically includes weed and trash 
removal and landscape pruning. This helps 
provide a safe environment for the public 
and enhances the image of the city’s streets. 
For more information about the street 
right-of-way landscape maintenance 
program, visit 
phoenix.gov/streets/ROWlandscape. 
  
1. Pinnacle Peak Rd / 47th Ave  
2. 43rd Ave / SR-101  
3. 51st Ave / Thunderbird Rd  
 
Roadway Repair Work  
Street maintenance crews completed 
significant roadway repairs at the following 
locations in D1:  
 
4. Deer Valley Rd, 19th Ave - 7th Ave  
5. 19th Ave, Happy Valley Rd – Pinnacle   

Peak Rd 
6. 43rd Ave - 47th Ave, Union Hills - 

Grovers Ave  
7. 3826 W. El Camino Dr.  
8. 43018 N. 44th Dr.  
9. 4607 W. Bobbie Terrace  
10. 41000 N. New River Rd.  
11. Hackamore Dr / 39th Dr  
12. 14002 N. 33rd Ave.  
13. 44119 N. 48th Dr.  
14. 4614 W. Challenger Trail  
15. 4139 W. Walhalla Ln.  
16. 4212 W. Townley Ave.  
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WALL STREET JOURNAL RANKS AMERICA’S FRIENDLIEST AIRPORT 

NUMBER ONE IN THE U.S.   

Phoenix Sky Harbor 
International Airport is 
honored to be named the top 
airport in the nation among 
large airports by the Wall 
Street Journal. Convenience. 
Reliability. Value. These are 
critical factors the Wall Street 
Journal looked at when 
conducting its annual Airport 
Rankings study. It examined 
14 different measures within 
these categories, as well as 
surveying more than 2,500 
subscribers. The results found 
that among other things, 
Phoenix Sky Harbor’s short 
taxi-to-takeoff times, 
restaurants and fast WiFi makes it the top airport in the country.  

“Phoenix Sky Harbor earned this recognition because of its commitment to outstanding customer service and 
passenger satisfaction. Investments in our airport’s technology, infrastructure and local dining options 
underscore the efforts that our talented Aviation staff have made in providing an exceptional customer 
experience,” said Councilwoman Thelda Williams, chairwoman, Transportation, Infrastructure and 
Innovation Subcommittee.    

Phoenix Sky Harbor ranked particularly high for its average Yelp rating for restaurants. America’s Friendliest 
Airport is also America’s Tastiest Airport with local favorites like Barrio Café, La Grande Orange, Four Peaks 
Brewery, Matt’s Big Breakfast, San Tan Brewery, the Tavern and others in the terminals as well as nationally-
recognized options available.  

Phoenix Sky Harbor also saw a major improvement in its WiFi speeds, something that is very important to 
travelers. PHX was ranked second among the largest airports for WiFi service.  

With great weather, PHX also had favorable on-time arrivals as well as low taxi-to-takeoff times, making it a 
very reliable airport.  

With a focus on providing world-class customer service to every customer every day, Phoenix Sky Harbor 
currently has a nearly $2 billion capital investment program underway to help elevate the passenger experience. 
Among these projects is the modernization of Terminal 3. Earlier this year, a new South Concourse opened 
with all new shops, local restaurants, customer amenities like access to charging stations from nearly every 
seat, a Delta Sky Club, a Children’s Play Area and more. The renovated North Concourse will open in 2020, 
thereby completing the project. Also in process is the extension of the PHX Sky Train® to the Rental Car 
Center and a new eight-gate concourse to be occupied by Southwest Airlines at the Airport’s busiest terminal, 
Terminal 4.  
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These projects are in addition to the many services and amenities the airport already offers travelers, including 
award-winning shopping, one of the largest airport art programs in the country, the ability to check security 
wait times before coming to the Airport and upon arrival, a large volunteer program that provides friendly 
and helpful service to travelers, a dog therapy program called the Navigator Buddies that delights travelers, 
nursing stations both before and after security, pet parks at all terminals, and an urgent care facility, among 
others.  

The airport also ranked high for its proximity and ease of use when traveling to and from downtown Phoenix.  

For more information about Phoenix Sky Harbor’s current capital investment projects and services and 
amenities, please visit skyharbor.com.  

PLAN FOR I-17 WEEKEND CLOSURE NEAR PINNACLE 

PEAK ROAD  

Bridge removal means drivers should plan ahead, use alternate routes 

A stretch of Interstate 17 in north Phoenix will be closed over the weekend of Nov. 
15-17 while crews remove a bridge at Pinnacle Peak Road that the Arizona 
Department of Transportation is replacing with a new structure.  

I-17 will be closed in both directions between Deer Valley and Happy Valley 
roads from 10 p.m. Friday, Nov. 15, to 10 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 17.  

Drivers should expect heavy traffic and, to save time, consider alternate routes farther away from the following 
primary detour routes that will be in place for the I-17 closure: 

 Northbound I-17 traffic can detour by exiting at Rose Garden Lane/Deer Valley Road and 
traveling east on Deer Valley Road, north on 19th Avenue and west on either Happy Valley or 
Jomax roads to reach I-17. 

 Southbound I-17 traffic can detour by exiting to eastbound Jomax Road and using southbound 
19th Avenue to westbound Deer Valley Road to reach I-17. 

Crews will remove the old Pinnacle Peak Road bridge over I-17, which is being replaced by a new crossing 
that is being built as part of a $50 million project to reconstruct the freeway interchanges at Pinnacle Peak and 
Happy Valley roads. Plans call for Pinnacle Peak traffic to switch to a new bridge span over I-17 by Sunday 
evening, Nov. 17. 

Pinnacle Peak Road will be closed at the same time of the I-17 weekend closure. All on- and off-ramps at the 
Pinnacle Peak interchange will be closed to traffic. 

The demolition and removal of the old Pinnacle Peak Road bridge at I-17 will clear the way for a second span 
over the freeway to be added as part of the ongoing project. The side-by-side bridges will allow room for two 
through lanes and turn lanes in each direction when the project is completed in fall 2020. 

The I-17/Happy Valley Road interchange also is undergoing reconstruction with the use of a diverging 
diamond design. 

The project is part of the Maricopa Association of Government’s 20-year Regional Transportation Plan 
approved by county voters in 2004.   
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JEREMY JACKRABBIT: CITY OF PHOENIX SUPPORTS ART CONTEST FOR 

POPULAR CHILDREN’S BOOK SERIES  

City of Phoenix Supports Art Contest for Popular Children's Book Series 

Jeremy Jackrabbit, the beloved children's book character, is back! Jeremy Jackrabbit Travels Safely is the 
newest title in a series of Jeremy Jackrabbit adventure books, and the latest story highlights the importance of 
pedestrian safety.  

With the support of District 1 Councilwoman Thelda Williams and District 7 Councilman Michael 
Nowakowski, the City of Phoenix has partnered with local authors, Sasha and Rodney Glassman, to hold an 
art contest to promote the latest book in the series and showcase the talent of Phoenix-area youth.  

Artwork will be selected to illustrate the book that will be published by the Glassman's in 2020. More than 
50,000 copies of the book will be distributed for free to each kindergarten student in Maricopa County. 

"Pedestrian safety is a top priority and it is important to constantly educate all who share the road." 
Councilwoman Williams said. "Sharing an important message successfully takes strong partnerships; I'm 
grateful that the Glassman's have stepped up to this project and that our sponsors and partners are providing 
support." 

Youth artists may enter up to two drawings done in any art medium. Illustrations may be in color or black 
and white, but may not be larger that 11x17 inches. Colored backgrounds are preferred. Artwork may be 
submitted at select Phoenix community centers or by mail by Friday, Nov. 22, 2019 at 5 p.m. The text of the 
book, which should be used by youth as a prompt for their artwork, contest entry form, submission locations 
and additional information is available at https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/jeremyjackrabbit. 

The pedestrian safety message shared in the book and an opportunity to submit artwork for publication will 
be integrated into the city's Parks and Recreation Department Phoenix Afterschool Center (PAC) curriculum 
this fall. PAC is offered at school sites citywide. Experienced city recreation staff lead structured activities and 
provide homework help for youth ages 6 to 13 during afterschool hours.  
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The Glassman's have published six Jeremy Jackrabbit books in 
recent years, including Jeremy Jackrabbit Captures the Sun, Jeremy 
Jackrabbit Recycles the Can, Jeremy Jackrabbit Harvests the Rain, 
Jeremy Jackrabbit Saves Every Drop, Jeremy Jackrabbit Builds a 
House and Jeremy Jackrabbit Hops on Board. Learn more about 
the adventures of Jeremy Jackrabbit at 
http://www.jeremyjackrabbit.com/. 

The project is supported by the Arizona Coyotes, Arizona 
Governor's Office of Highway Safety, Arizona State University 
Foundation, Arizona State University Gammage, City of Peoria, 
City of Phoenix, City of Scottsdale, City of Tempe, Phoenix 
Afterschool Center (PAC), Phoenix Parks and Recreation 
Department, Reimagine Phoenix, UA Local 469, UFCW Local 99 
and Valley Metro. 

 

SERVICE CHANGES FOR THE HOLIDAY 

As we enter the holiday season, please note the following changes to your trash and recycling pick-up schedule:  

 Thanksgiving Day, Thursday, Nov. 28, 2019 

o Thursday's collection moves to Friday, Nov. 29, and Friday's collection moves to 

Saturday, Nov. 30. 

 Christmas Day, Wednesday, Dec. 25, 2019 

o Every collection day moves one day later (e.g.: Wednesday collection moves to 

Thursday, Thursday to Friday... Friday to Saturday) 

 New Year's Day, Wednesday, Jan. 1, 2020 

o Every collection day moves one day later (e.g.: Wednesday's collection moves to 

Thursday, Thursday to Friday... Friday to Saturday) 
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DON’T GIVE TO INDIVIDUALS, GIVE TO SHELTERS  

To end panhandling, we must stop giving 
directly to individuals that panhandle.  
 

   Phoenix is full of compassionate and charitable 
citizens. They want to help those in need. 
However, giving money to people panhandling 
doesn’t fix problems. To truly help those in 
need, stop giving money to panhandlers and 
instead support organizations and services that 
provide long-lasting care.  

 Central Arizona Shelter Services 
 Andre House 
 Salvation Army 
 St. Joseph the Worker 
 UMOM New Day Centers  
 The Phoenix Rescue Mission 
 St. Mary’s Food Bank 

For more organizations and information on housing or other services, please visit the Homeless Shelter 
Directory webpage at: Homeless Shelter Directory. 

PHOENIX INTERACTIVE STREET CLOSURE & RESTRICTIONS MAP – 

UPDATED NOVEMBER 15.    
 
To view a listing of current or planned street restrictions please visit 

this link: https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/street-closures. 
 

The dashboard is a multi-agency effort to keep residents informed of 
street closures and restrictions due to planned construction activities 
or utility work, as well as unexpected events such as flooding, traffic 
collisions, fires, utility failures or other emergencies.  For street 
closure alerts, follow the Phoenix Street Transportation Department 
on Twitter at @StreetsPHX.  
 

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT:  

Economic Development & Education  

On Nov. 6, Aviation’s 2019 bond issue was successfully priced at $1.1 billion which will be the largest issue 
in the airport’s history. The proceeds will finance the PHX Sky Train, Terminal 3 Modernization, the S-1 
Concourse at Terminal 4 and a new hangar for police aircraft at Phoenix Deer Valley Airport. 
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On Nov. 6, Aviation staff hosted the 19th Annual Volunteer Appreciation lunch to recognize over 450 
Navigators and Navigator Buddies for volunteering at Sky Harbor over the course of the past year. The 
luncheon included a special performance by Irish music group DeMairt Carol. 

 
During the week of Oct. 28, Community and Economic Development staff coordinated site visits for the 
Taiwan-USA Industrial Cooperation Promotion Office Taiwanese Delegation that was visiting Phoenix. The 
visiting Taiwanese companies met with numerous business leaders including Stryker, Nikola, Mayo Clinic, and 
toured the Phoenix Biomedical Campus, Park Central and the newly-opened WearTech Applied Research 
Center. 

 
From Nov. 6 to 12, Phoenix Convention Center hosted approximately 3,800 delegates at Learn Serve Lead: 
Association of American Medical Colleges Annual Meeting. Learn Serve Lead is the signature learning and 
networking event for all those who care about the future of academic medicine. 
 
On Nov. 7, Phoenix Convention Center hosted approximately 1,600 attendees for the Arizona Future 
Business Leaders of America conference. The conference included over 60 innovative, hands-on, specialized 
sessions available to attendees. 
 
On Nov. 2, Library staff hosted the “Just Read Local Author Fair.” The event was attended by 870 individuals 
and included 70 authors from all over the state of Arizona and learned about their books, including children, 
teen, adult fiction and non-fiction. 
 
On Nov. 13, Library staff hosted a program at Century Library on American Indian Code Talkers from 1 to 
2:00 p.m. The event included a presentation by an educator from the Heard Museum on the American Indian 
Code Talkers and how their actions helped assure victory in the South Pacific during WWII. 

 
Neighborhoods and Livability  

 
On Oct. 26, Neighborhood Services partnered with Phoenix Revitalization Corporation to support the 
Palomino Neighborhood Association street clean-up along the route students take to Palomino Elementary 
and Palomino Middle School. 
 
This week, Planning and Development staff launched a new and improved “Fees, Valuations and Assurances” 
page on the Planning and Development Department’s customer-facing external internet page: 
https://www.phoenix.gov/pdd/devfees. The page provides customers with information about fees, contact 
information, payment types that are (and are not) accepted, and other helpful information. 
 
On Oct. 30, Arts and Culture staff presented a free community workshop “Public Arts 101” at Park Central 
(3121 N. Third Ave.). The workshop provided professional development for over 30 artists interested in 
transitioning their work from studio practice to public art. This Public Art 101 Workshop covered all the 
basics of the public art process, from application through design and fabrication. 
 
Social Services Delivery  
 
This week, Library staff, in partnership with St. Mary’s Food Bank Alliance, served 318 meals to children, ages 
5 to 18, as part of the Kid’s Café program. Served Monday through Saturday, meals are accompanied by an 
educational enrichment program presented by Library staff. 
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This week, Human Services staff assessed 10 vulnerable/homeless individuals for case management and 
community-based resources from PHX C.A.R.E.S. caseworkers at Burton Barr Library. 
 
On Nov. 9, Library staff hosted the Dinner in the Stacks fundraising event sponsored by the Phoenix Public 
Library Foundation at Burton Barr Central Library beginning at 6:30 p.m. The event supports literacy and 
Phoenix Public Library programs and services through a unique dinner experience. 
 
This week, Housing staff provided over 30 families resources on financial literacy, vocational training, and 
employment opportunities during the iWORK Harvest Fest. The event also included a book giveaway of 25 
books distributed to residents. 
 
Public Safety  
 
On Nov. 6, Phoenix Fire staff partnered with Phoenix Children’s Hospital to organize an EMS/MVP 
Symposium from 9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. The event was hosted by the Phoenix Suns at the Talking Stick Resort 
Arena. The symposium prepared Phoenix’s robust first-responder network for pediatric-specific emergencies. 
 
On Nov. 6, Phoenix Fire staff conducted a presentation to approximately 50 fifth and sixth grade students at 
Herrera Elementary School (1350 S. 11th St.) on the benefits of becoming a first responder. 
 
Infrastructure  
 
This week, Water Services staff installed two segments of ultraviolet-cured CIPP liners to repair cracks in the 
gravity sewer located in the street in front of Sky Harbor International Airport Terminal 4. This repair was 
completed in under four hours during nighttime hours without the need to dig and replace the pipe. 
 

NEWS & EVENTS FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT:   
 
DEER VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 
 
DVUSD Boundary Initiative 
 
Deer Valley Unified School District (DVUSD) is gathering information about school 

attendance boundary changes in our district. The first step in engaging parents for feedback was a survey 
emailed to parents in September.  
 
As our process continues, we invite all interested DVUSD parents to attend Community Meetings on Monday, 
November 18 from 6:00 – 7:00 p.m. These meetings take place at all DVUSD high schools for parents of 
children who attend school in that high school region.  
 
At the meeting, results from the survey will be shared, as well as a timeline for potential boundary changes. 
For more information, visit www.dvusd.org/Boundary2020 
 
Since 1986, the Deer Valley Education Foundation (DVEF) has awarded more than $1.58 Million dollars to 
Deer Valley students and staff through programs and grants. One of those programs, the fifth Annual DVEF 
Meetings will take place at: 
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Boulder Creek High School - Auditorium  
40404 N. Gavilan Peak Parkway 
Anthem, AZ 85086 
 
Barry Goldwater High School – Performing Arts Center 
2820 W. Rose Garden Lane 
Phoenix, AZ 85027 
 
Deer Valley High School - Auditorium  
18424 N. 51st Avenue 
Glendale, AZ 85308 
 
Mountain Ridge High School - Auditorium  
22800 N. 67th Avenue 
Glendale, AZ 85310 
 
Sandra Day O’Connor High School - Performing Arts Center 
25250 N. 35th Avenue 
Phoenix, AZ 85083 
 

WASHINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 

WESD Schools Honored for Positive Instructional and Behavioral Practices 
 
PBISaz Achievement Award is to recognize schools for successful implementation and 
measurable student outcomes with school-wide systems of Positive Behavior 

Interventions and Support (PBIS). 
 
Congratulations Acacia Elementary, Alta Vista Elementary, Chaparral Elementary, Cholla Middle School, 
John Jacobs Elementary, Lookout Mountain Elementary, Manzanita Elementary, Mountain View School, 
Ocotillo Elementary, Royal Palm Middle 
School, and Washington Elementary for 
being recognized. 
Way to go, #WESDFamily! 
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GLENDALE UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 
 
Greenway Volleyball Crowned State Champions 
 
 

 

 

The volleyball team at Greenway High 
School are back-to-back state champions. 
They beat Estrella Foothills on Nov. 13 in 
five games to claim the 2019 AIA 4A State 
Championship. The team was proud to 
represent their school and bring back yet 
another championship trophy to their 
campus. 

To learn more Greenway news, visit @GreenwayHighSchoolAZ on Facebook.  

 

U.S. Department of State Assistant Secretary 
Robert J. Faucher Visits Moon Valley High 
School  

Moon Valley High School had the pleasure of 
hosting U.S. Department of State Principal Deputy 
Assistant Secretary Robert J. Faucher. He graduated 
from Moon Valley High School in 1977 and 
returned to talk to Moon Valley AP Government 
students about his career and to share his 
knowledge. After giving a lecture, students were also 
able to ask Mr. Faucher questions. It was a great 
opportunity for a successful Moon Valley alumnus 
to provide students with more insight into the 
government field. 
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Thelda is tweeting! Follow her @TheldaWilliams1 

 

 
GREAT CHARITIES TO DONATE TO: 

 
 
 
ARIZONA HUMANE SOCIETY  
http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/  

  
CHILDHELP: 2120 N. Central Ave #130, Phoenix, AZ 85004 
https://www.childhelp.org/ 602- 271-4500 

 
PHOENIX CENTER FOR THE ARTS Love the arts? Want to help ensure that the 
programming we offer here at the center continues for generations to come? Please visit: 
https://phoenixcenterforthearts.org/support/ 

 
ANTHEM PETS Animal Rescue: A Voice for the Voiceless  
http://anthempets.org/ 480-287-3542 

 
ARIZONA PAWS & CLAWS www.azpawsandclaws.com  

 
FETCH FOUNDATION: please go to the following site: 
www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program  

 
M.A.I.N. What We Do - M.A.I.N. - Medical Animals In Need, Dog Rescue in  
Phoenix Arizona Kelly Ferreira 480-245-9203 President / Medical Animals In Need 
www.medicalanimalsinneed.com Together we save lives! 

 
MINI MIGHTY MUTTS for more information, contact Angie Crouse at 480-304-5654 or 
info@minimightymutts.com  Also check out our website at www.minimightymutts.com  Mini 
Mighty Mutts is a 501(c) 3 organization.  We rescue the underdog!  

 
OPERATION CARE FOOD BANK located in North Phoenix, a non-profit Christian 
organization committed to helping those in need with food and clothing.  For additional 
information, please call 602-866-0135, or visit: info@operationcarefoodbank.org. 
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CONTACT DISTRICT 1 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


